
TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday, June 20, 2018 

Meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 20, 2018. 
 
Present at Meeting:   Chair: Sgt. Vincent, Kat Howroyd, Traffic Officer Noddin, Scott Zenke & Carol Golas  
 

A. Old Business: 
    

1. 0717-01 – Request a Stop Sign for River Road and Burlington Road Intersection  - (Stanley Grabowski & Konrad 
Krupa) –  This Item Tabled for the final Design, Engineering Report and Survey results. Tabled for July TRB Mtg. 

            
 

B. New Business: 
 

1.  0618-01 – Request a “No Parking” Sign near the Stop Sign at Hilltop Road – (Barbara Lagosz-Sinclair) – Traffic  
Officer Noddin spoke with the complainant to convey that this may happen infrequently when there is an event 
at the swim club in the area.  He requested that she call the Police if a vehicle is blocking her driveway or they 
have parked closer than 25 feet to the Stop Sign as that would be a violation.  Committee recommends selective 
enforcement be conducted, especially during the summer months and police to enforce when there is a 
violation.  This Item Closed. 

 
2.  0618-02 – Request “No Engine Braking” Signs for Both North and Southbound Truck Traffic on Brickyard Road 

and request Selective Enforcement for Speeding traffic – (Matt Pogson) – Traffic Officer Noddin said he intends 
to keep this road on Selective Enforcement for violations of equipment on trucks that cause excessive noise but 
that Engine/Jake Brakes are not illegal and are necessary equipment used to slow the vehicle down.  Officer 
Noddin did report that there were some dangerous speeds, one of which was at 10pm at night doing 86mph.  
Other violations were: 81 to 85mph at noon, one other going 76-80mph at 1pm, and two cars at 71-75mph(one 
at 11am the other at 6pm).  Committee agreed that Traffic Unit and Patrol conduct heavy enforcement to 
address the speeding complaint and monitor for equipment violations, such as faulty mufflers, but there is no 
violation if a truck uses their engine brake to slow the vehicle down.  Kat to send a letter to complainant.  This 
Item Closed. 

 
3.  0618-03 – Request a “Walking Guard” to Assist Children Crossing West District Road to the School and 

Concerns for the safety of Pedestrians/Children due to the Speeds at which the Cars Travel. – (Patricia Boye-
Williams) – Traffic Officer Noddin reported he had the speed sign out a couple months ago and the maximum 
speed was 60 mph at 2pm and the average speed was 30.6mph and 35.5 mph was the 85 percentile average for 
traveling vehicles.  It was suggested to place the speed sign to collect more data for the next meeting and refer 
the request to the Chief regarding the request to add another Walking/Crossing Guard to assist children 
crossing West District Road. Item Tabled. 

 
4. 0618-04 – Request Speed Bumps for Snowberry Lane and Enforcement of Speeding Cars – (Screeni Kannan) – 

Speed sign was placed with 44 mph being the average speed and 18 mph the lowest.  There are 330 vehicles 

that travel Snowberry Lane a day and it was recommended to table this item to collect additional data for the 

next meeting.  Item Tabled. 

 Issues:  None reported.           
 
The meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m .  The next TRB meeting will take place on Wednesday, July 18, 2018 at 1:00 pm in 

the Administrative Wing Conference Room. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Carol Golas, Confidential Secretary 


